
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT: Millers Arms, Singleton 17th November 2015
	Item
	
	Action

	PRESENT: 
	Rob Cockerill (Chair), Phil Bailey, Fred Barnes, Carole Booth, Neil Pemberton, Steve Blackburn and Paul Cross

	

	1.
	APOLOGIES:

Apologies had been received from Trevor Bell, Dave Creelman, Amit Mistry and Anthony Cross
	

	2.
	MINUTES OF MEETING – 3rd June 2015
Proposed:    Fred Barnes                              Seconded: Neil Pemberton

	

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING: 

 None
	

	4.
	CORRESPONDENCE:
Rob reported he had received an email from Sarah Trelfa of Warton Badminton Club advertising a fund raising event they are holding in aid of MacMillan Cancer Care. As this had also been sent to all club secretaries no further action to be taken.
	

	5.
	OFFICER REPORTS:
Treasurer – Michael Banks

Current bank balance is £4,114.60
 
The majority of registration money has now been received with just over £150 still to be paid from a couple of clubs.
All club membership money has been collected except Ribby Hall who by the date of this meeting will hopefully have transferred the money into the association account.
 
Lancashire registrations have been paid for 15/16 in accordance with the new system in place whereby we pay our fees up front with any deficit or surplus being rectified towards the end of the season.
 
There are currently 207 players registered this year (not rec'd Albany as yet - 2014/15- 31) so expect the numbers to be around 250 which would be a reduction of 34 players from last year (284).
 
Junior subs are continuing to be collected and banked every week by Trevor. However numbers seem to be down from last year. The hall hire has only been met for 1 week of this year's season. I suggest we reduce the number of courts that are booked on a weekly basis in order to break even.
 
We are still waiting for town team monies from 2014/15 to be banked after several texts and emails to Andy Wiseman.

 
HSBC bank account is in the process of being set. Expect that it should be up and running within a couple of weeks.
Meeting Update:
Michael confirmed to the meeting that the current balance was in line for the time of the year. Payment had now been received from Albany and that Ribby Hall have stated that they have paid via bank transfer although waiting for bank statement due shortly to confirm this.
Social Secretary – Carole Booth

Presentation Evening is confirmed for 13th May 2016. As everyone enjoyed last year we have opted for Fylde Rugby Club again. 
There will be no raffle just a 'winning ticket'. 
The 'Chairmanship Quiz' will be 2 pages only! One picture quiz & the other general 
 Is everyone happy with DJ Baz again? 
 Further details will be sent out to clubs early February.

Tournament Secretary – Amit Mistry
We had 12 men's pairs and 4 ladies pairs enter the level doubles tournament. The ladies section had to be cancelled because of 1 pair pulling out due to injury. In the men's one pair did not show up on the day. 

We divided the men up into three groups with the top two pairs going through, we then had three quarters finals with 3 winners and the best loser going through into the semis. The final was Tim Vickers & Andy Wiseman vs Gee Him Siu & Weng Hong Fan. Tim and Andy won in straight games 21-16 21-20.

We will be looking at a major loss this year unfortunately with the lack of entries and no sponsorship. My feeling is that continue to run the Crusaders this year. Next year I would like to bring both tournaments together into one day to prevent big losses.
Meeting Update: 
The meeting discussed the projected losses and also the poor attendance. Various suggestions were put forward, e.g holding them in the evenings with A & B sections on different nights. These raised additional problems and it was agreed to discuss them at a later meeting when both Amit and Anthony were present. 
Town Team Secretary – Amit Mistry
All of the fixtures are arranged, the first match is on Sunday 15th November Blackpool 2 v Liverpool 3. I will be posting scores with brief reports on Facebook and the website.

Coaching Secretary – Trevor Bell
There was a Change4life Family Fun Day at Blackpool Sports Centre on Sunday 4th October. The Badminton was hosted by Dave Creelman. Many thanks to Dave. 
This season has started slowly but numbers are now picking up, with a fair few new kids and helpers. We currently have five courts. We recently had a Gazette photographer to take photo for a Gazette article on BJBC, another thanks to Dave Creelman for organising it.

Press & Publicity – Dave Creelman
Weekly update reports on the BDBA Leagues are being submitted to and published in the Blackpool Gazette.  Most weeks, depending on activity by Lytham St Annes Clubs, a separate report is being submitted, to and published in the Lytham St Annes Express.

A Gazette Newspapers photographer attended Blackpool Junior Badminton Club on 8th November in connection with a promotional article on the junior club. The article has been prepared and submitted and with photos, is expected to appear in the Blackpool Gazette sometime this week (most likely Wednesday 18th – to be confirmed Tuesday 17th).

Match Secretary – Anthony Cross
With 27 teams entered, it was agreed that 3 divisions of 9 would be a good idea. I agreed to let Lidunians withdraw their A team as all 6 players that began last season had left for one reason or another.

Sadly, Sacred Heart withdrew before the first match, however, Division 3 still has 8 teams.

On the plus side, no matches have been conceded so far this season although a team has played twice with 2 ladies.

All teams sent their starrings on time but the affiliations were a bit slower and I have had some further affiliations. Still not had the affiliation list from Albany despite a reminder!

So far in the League, every team has some points.

In Division 1, Fleetwood A and Poulton A have maximum points. At the other end, the relegation battle will be between 4 teams.

Division 2 is going to be very close. No team has maximum points and it is difficult to say which 2 teams will gain promotion. It is a shame Kirkham Charter A lost their best male and female players from last season as they are the only team struggling in that division.

In Division 3, Pilling C and Lidunians B have maximum points so should be considered favourites for promotion although Ribby Hall A and Kirkham Charter B should not be ruled out. All still to play for.
I have sent an e-mail to book Preesall for the semi-finals and finals of the cup but no reply as yet.
With regards Sacred Heart, one of the reasons for their withdrawal was they could not afford a club night with the small number of players they had. My own club Fleetwood and Stanley are benefitting greatly from a joint club night, so this seems to me to be the way to go.

A few years ago, when playing a Town match in Blackburn on a Saturday afternoon, I noticed they had a League club night whereby, the Blackburn League arranged a club night for the players from their member clubs.

What does anyone think about the BDBA doing something similar? i.e. the BDBA organise a club night perhaps one in the Bispham area and one in the Lytham/ St. Annes area so players can go down and their clubs only need to concentrate on arranging a venue for their matches if they wish?  
Meeting Update:
The meeting held a short discussion on Anthony’s idea but felt more info was required and agreed to discuss at a later meeting when Anthony could expand on the idea. 
Asset Secretary – Paul Cross

Amit and I met to discuss trophy supplier for the tournaments and end of season trophies.

As previously reported there isn’t a significant financial benefit to ordering off the internet. Since “The Trophy Store” in Blackpool has been used for several years by now and is very competitive, local and reliable we agreed to purchase both competition trophies and end of season trophies from there. Duly, it was used to supply the trophies for the BADBA Level Doubles tournament.

Following completion of the Level Doubles Tournament the website was updated to advertise the next tournament (Crusaders Mixed – 17th Jan).

Secretary – Phil Bailey
The combined Constitution, Standing Orders and Competition Rules document has been completed and a draft circulated to council members for discussion at the meeting. 
Meeting Update:

Rob asked that this be postponed to a later meeting in order to give all more time to read the new document as it was felt that now that all previous docs were combined in to one with the only changes being those agreed at the AGM other changes were needed to make it more readable and that expansion of the new tournament rules section was required. Meeting agreed to this
 
	

	9.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Paul asked the question of who should be responsible for updating website with reports/results for tournaments. 
The discussion that followed widened to take in all updates (except league results and tables) and it was agreed that we really needed a single point of contact to do this to ensure continuity in design and layout. 

Paul offered to be this person but emphasised that to do the job properly he would expect that anything sent to him to add to the website should clearly contain all the relevant details as he did not want to get into a situation whereby he was having to exchange emails in order to clarify content. Pauls’s offer was happily accepted by the meeting.


	

	10.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
Wednesday 13th January 2016 @ Millers Arms, Singleton commencing at 7.30pm.
	


Signed…….………………………………………………Chairman
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